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From: Peter Hutchinson 
Sent: Friday, 9 November 2018 10:20 AM
To: DLGSC Act Review
Subject: Local Government Act Review - Rates, fees & charges submission

Importance: High

Dear LG Act Review, 
 
Upon reading the discussion paper I found that it appears that exempting prospecting and exploration tenements 
from rates which for the reason I will outline in my opinion why it is a very bad idea. 
 

 
Ok now I will break down the arguments; 
 The mining sector argue that due to the negligible impact of prospecting and exploration licences on local 

government facilities and the fact that they are a right to explore, not a mining business, they should be exempt 
from paying local government rates. 

o In the regions where there is significant mining activity the largest asset/facility the local government 
has is there road network. For miners to access their tenements to prospect or explore they need to 
utilise the road network.  
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o Prospecting and exploration licences provide exclusive right to a pegged piece of land i.e no one else can 
go prospecting/exploring there without permission from the owner of the tenement. 

 Local Governments must rate exploration and prospecting tenements lower than general mining. 
o To determine the Unimproved Value (UV) which local governments rate off Landgate use a multiple of 

the rent paid to the Dept of Mines rent prospecting and exploration tenements are significantly less 
than mining and so their UV’s are lower. 

 Rent of Prospecting tenements is $2.75 ha vs Rent on mining leases which is $18.75 per ha i.e 
valuations of prospecting tenements are lower hence they pay less in rates. 

 Rent on Exploration Licences is $357 for a single block (320 ha) or $1,430 for additional blocks. 
 
Section 4 of the  Valuation of Land Act 1978 
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For the Shire of Upper Gascoyne the removal of rateability of prospecting and exploration tenements would see rate 
revenue drop from $360,000 to $110,000. Recently we had a mining company cause $2,600,0000 worth of damage 
to a major tourist road into the Kennedy Ranges which has seen it closed. 
 
If anything the Mining Act and Regulations need to be amended so that non-payment of Local Government rates is a 
condition of forfeiture. This would solve the problem of shell companies continually pegging tenements and not 
paying rates. It would also reduce the need for local governments incurring costs in both time and money to utilise 
the courts system to recover rates. 
 
In conclusion the argument that miners don’t use local government facilities is completely flawed as they need to 
utilise the road network and further there is no need to reduce the rates on prospecting or exploration licences 
because their rateable values are significantly lower than mining tenements. 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
Peter Hutchinson 

 

 
  

   

 
 

 

  
 
 




